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The Department of Defense announced today the transfer of Abdul Latif Nasir from the 

detention facility at Guantanamo Bay to the Kingdom of Morocco. 

In 2016, the Periodic Review Board (PRB) process determined that law of war detention of 

Abdul Latif Nasir no longer remained necessary to protect against a continuing significant 

threat to the national security of the United States. Therefore, the PRB recommended that 

Nasir be authorized for repatriation to his native country of Morocco, subject to security 

and humane treatment assurances. The steps necessary to effectuate the repatriation were 

unable to be completed prior to the end of the Obama administration. 

The PRB process was established by the president's March 7, 2011 Executive Order 13567. 

It is consistent with section 1023 of the National Defense Authorization Act for fiscal year 

2012. The Trump administration affirmed the PRB process in Executive Order 13823 of 

January 30, 2018, but did not complete the repatriation. 

The PRB panel consists of one senior career official from the Departments of Defense, 

Homeland Security, Justice, and State, along with the Joint Staff and the Office of the 

Director of National Intelligence. 

The United States commends the Kingdom of Morocco for its long-time partnership in 

securing both countries' national security interests. The United States is also extremely 

grateful for the Kingdom's willingness to support ongoing U.S. efforts to close the 

Guantanamo Bay Detention Facility. 

Today, 39 detainees remain at Guantanamo Bay. 


